
2023 FALL TO WINTER EDITION 

TRINITY TIMES 

DEEP TIME 
 Deep Time’s Open House 

Celebration & Lunch - Sun, 

Dec. 3. This will be an 

afternoon of fellowship with 

everyone involved in the 

process of launching Deep 

Time. There will be light 

refreshments, space for artists 

to showcase their artwork, 

music, and a ribbon cutting 

ceremony for Deep Time’s coffee roaster.  

 Some other Deep Time highlights: 

• GA is the first hire of Deep Time! Some of you have 

met him in worship or at one of the events in 

October that Deep Time has been at. He has officially 

started roasting, and will continue to offer his voice in 

worship on Sunday mornings! 

• In the month of October Deep Time offered 

leadership in worship at Cashiers United Methodist 

Church, offered presence at Lovely Fest and Comic 

Con, and participated in Trinity UMC and Covenant 

Christian Church’s Trunk-R-Treat! 

• In collaboration with Umoja and GoPlaces, Deep 

Time will be bringing on two new staff members to 

build relationships in the neighborhood and with 

community partners, lead in the H.O.P.E. 4 The Future 

Program, and assist in the programming of Deep 

Time. Be sure to say hey to Keitra and Quintasia 

when you see them around Trinity! 
 

WORSHIP 
 Here are the remainder of the stories (you voiced & 

we have woven together) that we’ll be sharing on Sundays 

through Nov. 19: 

• Nov. 12 - Stewardship Sunday #1 - Matthew 25:1-13 - 

The Parable of the Ten Bridesmaids - will be our 

focus for worship! 

• Nov. 19 - Stewardship Sunday #2 - 1 Peter 4:7-11 - 

Peter’s declaration of the shape of faithful Christian 

Witness will be the focus of worship! 

• Nov. 26 - Christ the King Sunday and Hanging of the 

Greens! We’ll celebrate the last Sunday in our 

liturgical year and prepare for Advent! We will have 

our Trinity Table Fellowship Meal after worship (non-

Thanksgiving menu!) and decorate the sanctuary with 

the greens and our Chrismon tree. We’ll also make a 

group Advent Wreath for our Sanctuary, so please 

BRING GREENERY & BERRIES FROM YOUR YARD to 

help make our Trinity Advent wreath! 

• Dec 3 - 1st Sunday in Advent, Holy Communion & 

Celebration of Deep Time’s official start! 

• Dec 3 - 24 - We’ll also start with our Advent series, 

From Generation to Generation, taken from the line’s of 

Mary’s song in Luke’s Gospel - “Surely, from now on 

all generations will call me blessed; for the Mighty 

One has done great things for me, and holy is his 

name. His mercy is for those who fear him from 

generation to generation. (Luke 1: 48b-50)” 

 Despite the challenges and vulnerability she faced, 

Mary could glimpse the scale and scope of the good news 

she was part of bringing forth. This good news transcends 

time and space—it was and is bigger than just her. Christ 

is coming for collective liberation: God’s redemption is at 

work for years to come. Therefore, the promise is meant 

to be lived out and passed on from generation to 

generation. 

 We are invited to look at the characters in our 

scriptures and wonder: What did each character pass on 

or contribute? How did each character participate in 

God’s liberation and love? Which characters try to thwart 

God’s justice and what can we learn from them? What is 

our role now? What is our generation’s task? What will 

we carry forth, and what should we leave behind? 

 The root word of “generation” is “gen” meaning 

“origin” or “birth.” Our theme is also a call to action: 

what are we being called to generate or bring forth? 

What have your ancestors and those who have come 

before you passed on for you to continue? Who are the 

spiritual elders in your community who planted the seeds 

for the things that are now blooming? What seeds are 

you planting for the future? 

 From Generation to Generation... reminds us of the 

ways our lives, histories, actions, and stories are 

interconnected and woven together. In the midst of 

narratives, policies, and rhetoric designed to divide us, 

what does it look like to practice belonging to one 

another? The work of God is always unfolding— in and 

through us. This Advent season, how will we carry it 

forth? 
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• Dec 3 - We Can Choose A Better Way 

• Dec. 10 - God Meets Us in Our Fear 

• Dec. 17 - There’s Room for Every Story 

• Dec. 24 10:45AM - We See God in Each Other 

• Dec. 24 5PM - Christmas Eve - We Tell the Story 
 

CALENDAR AT-A-GLANCE 

• Sat., Nov 18 - Braver Angels, East Asheville Library, 

10AM 
• Sun., Nov 26 - Hanging of the Greens, Worship & 

Trinity Table lunch 
• Sun., Dec. 3 - Deep Time Kick-off Celebration & 

Open House (worship, lunch and tours of the 

roaster!) 
• Fri., Dec. 8 - Avl Jazz Orchestra Holiday Concert 7PM, 

Sanctuary  (Stage goes up! Week of Dec. 3!) 
• Thu., Dec. 21 - Blue Christmas Meditations 2PM 

 
• Sun., Dec. 24 - Christmas Eve Breakfast & Worship - 

10AM 
• Sun., Dec. 24 - Christmas Eve Candlelight Worship - 

5PM 

• Sun., Dec. 31 - New Year’s Eve Worship - 10:45AM 

• Sun., Dec. 24 - Last day to give for 2023 stewardship! 

TRINITY TABLE FELLOWSHIP MEALS 
• Sun., Nov 26, Hanging of the Greens 

• Sun., Dec. 3 - Deep Time Roaster Unveiling and 

Celebration! 

• Sun., Dec. 24, Christmas Eve Breakfast, 10AM 

 

ENGAGE & SERVE  
 

MISSION - BUDGETED  
 You are ENCOURAGED (and challenged!) to offer $10/ 

month for our church’s mission budgeted efforts, such as 

Haywood Street, ABCCM, and Safe Shelter. 
 

ON GOING RED WAGON  
 We also continue to collect items for those in need: 

PopTarts, cracker packs - cheese or peanut butter, fruit 

or applesauce cups, Vienna sausages, ready to eat tuna, 

granola bars, boxes, cereal, instant grits. 
 

NOVEMBER RED WAGON  
 November Red Wagon - SAFE SHELTER - paper 

products, cleaning supplies, coffee, secondhand 

winter coats, and twin sheets in good condition. 

Please see below the Safe shelter announcement, there 

are a couple of larger items also needed. Sun., Nov. 19 

is the day the Red Wagon will collect during the morning 

worship.   
 

SAFE SHELTER UPDATES 
 Safe Shelter will begin around November 6, at the 

A-Hope Hospitality House, 19 N Ann Street, in 

downtown Asheville. We are grateful to be offered their 

20 bed space to begin around November 6, with our 

partners at Grace Covenant Presbyterian and Grace 

Episcopal churches. Other churches are also coming on 

board to help! 

 Thanks to the hard work of our partners at 

Counterflow, we have received funding for a 12 month 

shelter space from Asheville City and Buncombe County 

governments. This allows us to follow last year’s model, 

hiring a Director, Operations Manager, and Peer Support 

specialists to run the daily program, with plenty of ways 

for volunteers to lend a hand, including evening meals, 



snacks, and donations of items as they arise. Our current 

donation list includes: 

• large plastic bins for people to store belongings 
• a washer/dryer combo or $ to purchase a set 
• bunk bed and/or folding cots. 
 If you have any of these items and would like to 

schedule a pick up, please contact Lee in the office. If you 

are able to drop them off at Trinity or A-Hope, please 

contact Nancy to schedule a time.   

 Once we are up and running, we plan to offer tours 

of the space for you to visit. PLEASE be in prayer for this 

incredible cooperative ministry, the new staff coming on 

board, and especially for the guests we will serve. Stay up 

to date by visiting, www.counterflowasheville.com/

safeshelter. 
 

MANNA FOOD DISTRIBTUTION 
 Manna Food Distribution has a new location 

(Asheville First Church of the Nazarene, 385 Hazel Mill 

Rd, Asheville, NC 28806). For now, the volunteer times 

are the same as the former Emma UMC site. Dates are 

Mondays, Dec. 4 

 Volunteers needed during these times: 

         - 1-3PM, Volunteer shift 1 - Market Setup  

         - 3-5PM, Volunteer shift 2 - Market   
 

LITTLE LIBRARY NEEDS YOUR HELP! 
 Our Little Library is always in need of constant 

donations. If you have any books, especially children’s, 

please feel free to donate at your convenience. It’s often 

empty because it’s very successful.   
  

GROW 
 

ADULTS DISCIPLESHIP  

 9:45AM options: 
• Koinonia Class - 1st floor across from Fellowship 

Hall entrance, led by Mrs. Charlotte Clodfelter. They 

are currently studying the Gospel of John.  

• The Mary Mann / Faith Class - Library, on the 

Sanctuary level, across hallway from Sanctuary, using 

Bishop Tom Berlin’s study, “Reckless Love: Jesus’ Call 

to Love Our Neighbor” through November. 

• CHILDREN’S CHURCH - following the Children’s 

Time in Worship, Kids are invited to a time of further 

reflection and sharing together, under the guidance of 

adult volunteers. We have openings for volunteers on 

Dec. 3 and Dec. 10. Please contact Rev. Nancy to 

share with our young disciples!  
 

TUESDAY MORNING DEVOTION & BIBLE STUDY 
 We’re currently reading through one Psalm/ week 

and reflection time with the pastors at Izzy’s Coffeehouse, 

975 Haywood Rd. - 7:45AM 
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WEDNESDAY BOOK GROUP 
 The Wednesday Book Group 

will meet all Wednesdays in 

November, 11AM in the Library, 

except for Nov. 22, Thanksgiving week. 

Here’s the schedule that will 

complete our read of Braiding 

Sweetgrass:  Nov. 15 - pgs 341-359, 

Nov. 29 - pgs 360-384. We’ll gather for a holiday fellowship in 

December, so stay tuned! All are welcome anytime! 11AM, 

Library. 
     

DEMENTIA PARTNERS 
 Dementia Partners: a support group led by Vernon & 

Joyce Robinson at Scenic View Terrace Clubhouse at 

60 Fallen Spruce Dr, Asheville, NC  28806. Every 

month, they meet the first and third Thursdays at 

6PM. One can attend one or both meetings. 
 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

TRINITY VOCAL ENSEMBLE  
 The Trinity Vocal Ensemble practices (30 

minutes) most every Sunday from 9:45 - 10:15 AM in 

the new choir room on the third floor. With this new 

format, we are only singing one Sunday a month. So there  

is still time to join for the Advent season. Please speak 

with Lee Thomas so he has music available.  
 

TRINITY LEADERSHIP COUNCIL 
 

NEXT TLC MEETING  
 TLC next meets on Tue., Nov. 28, 6PM in the 

library and via Zoom. Please let Lee or Nancy know if 

you need the Zoom link emailed to you.  
 

TLC UPDATES FROM OCT. 24 MTG. 
 In an effort to save money on postage, we have 

decided to move to a mostly on-line newsletter. We will 

still mail a print copy to anyone who wants or does not 

have on-line access. Please let Lee know if you would 

prefer a copy mailed to you. 

 TUMC will conduct a Membership Audit  to work on 

updating our membership records!  
 

WAYS YOU MAY OFFER YOUR PRESENCE/

SERVICE/TIME . . . AND IT’S NEEDED:  
(AND TRAINING PROVIDED!) 

Would you be willing to serve one Sunday/ month: 

• Operating the sound board (Really very easy, mostly 

pushing a few buttons at key moments) 
• Managing the Camera for Livestream (also very easy, 

using an iPad to manage as well as move camera if 

necessary to capture the video) 
• Serve as a Children’s Church lead or 2nd adult 

(Contact Nancy) 

http://www.counterflowasheville.com/safeshelter
http://www.counterflowasheville.com/safeshelter


• Serve as an usher/ greeter one Sunday/ month (Sign 

up with Lee) 
• Set-up / or Clean-up for our Trinity Table’s - (Contact 

Nancy or Lee) 
• Deliver Red Wagon items to their recipients with 

Maxine Schrader one day/ month\ 
• Help take trash and recycling cans to the road on 

Sundays after worship 
 

DISTRICT & CONFERENCE NEWS 
 

ZOE EMPOWERS - RWANDA 
 As you may know, Rev. Nancy went on a mission 

engagement vision trip with the WNC Conference 

Mission Engagement Team in October. She presented 

about this experience on October 29 and will again at 

Givens Estates Chapel service on November 12, 3PM. 

 We’re hoping to share with you each month a little 

more information about the ZOE EMPOWERS program. 

 Our conference has partnered and adopted the 

Abadahigwa "Supreme" Bweramana Empowerment 

Group, from now through their graduation in June 2026. 

Nancy and the team were able to meet them as they have 

just begun their Zoe three year journey. The youth 

choose their own group name - our group choosing the 

name “Abadahigwa,” meaning “supreme!”. The first part of 

the name is their self-description and the second part is a 

reference to their location, Bweramana, so that we can 

distinguish between groups that choose the same name 

for themselves. 

 The following is the list of names for your specific 

group. In bold are heads of household, followed by their 

siblings and dependents. Although Zoe records both first 

and second names, we use only first names in public lists 

to preserve the privacy of children in the program. The 

ages of the orphaned and vulnerable children in the Zoe 

Empowers program range between infant and college age, 

however, the youth who is the head of household must be 

old enough to manage a small business and so is usually 

between 14 and 21 years old. 

 

 They are: 

 Antoinette (f) 20 

  Alexis (m) 18, Emmanuel (m) 15, Adelphine (f) 8 

 Anne (f) 18 

  Chantal (f) 10, Charlaute (f) 10 
 

 Bonheur (m) 19 

  Kelia (f) 16, Queen Miella (f) 3 

 Claudine (f) 16 

  Emmanueli (m) 13 
 

 Cyntia (f) 20 

  Cécile (f) 19, Divine (f) 18, Cyvetta (f) 15,  

  Gervais (m) 13, Keivine (f) 6, Enzo (m) 2 

 Chance (f) 18 

  Belyse (f) 15, Fabiola (f) 9, Agnes (f) 6 

 Claude (m) 21 

  Clarisse (f) 17, Claudine (f) 10, Clemantine (f) 25 

 Eric (m) 19 

  Veddy Sioleta (f) 10, Joselyne (f) 8, Fabrice (f) 6 

 Elie (m) 20 

  Sandrine (f) 16, Seti (m) 12, Shadia (f) 8 

 Jean de Dieu (m) 19 

  Belise (f) 13, Kevin (m) 14, Queen ikirezi (f) 5 

 Gerard (m) 20 

  Celestin (m) 17 

 Germaine (f) 17 

  Jeannette (f) 14 

 Immaculee (f) 16 

  Donatha (f) 14 

 Jean Claude (m) 17 

  Patience (f) 8 

 Jean de Dieu (m) 18 

  Emerance (f) 14, Hope (f) 11, Nadine (f) 9 
 

 Jeanette (f) 19 

  Celestin (m) 10 

 Jose (f) 17 

  Sonia (f) 14, Jean Pierre (m) 5, Juliette (f) 16,  

  Chanseline (f) 6 

 Justin (m) 18 

  Emmanuel (m) 14, Chance (f) 9,  

  Uwurukundo (m) 3 

 Martine (f) 18 

  Akeline (f) 16, Keza Latifah (f) 14, Alexis (m) 11,  

  Promise Happy (f) 9, Ganza Fred (m) 5, Leila (f) 2 

 Narcisia (f) 18 

  Irenee (f) 15, Claire (f) 13 

 Oscal (m) 18 

  Berthin (m) 14, Claude (m) 13 

 Pierre (m) 20 

  Credo (m) 15, Girbert (m) 13 

 Robert (m) 18 

  Patrick (m) 12, Nadine (f) 8 

 Sabine (f) 18 

  Pierre (m) 15 

 Seraphine (f) 21 

  Valentine (f) 19, Emmanuel (m) 17,  

  Jean Baptiste (m) 12, Esgad (m) 10, Erneste (m) 5 

 Simon (m) 17 

  John (m) 14, Clementine (f) 10, Kevin (m) 9 
 

 And a bonus: because our partnership pledge for this 

Rwanda group was made during the ZOE Imagine 

Campaign, funding is being provided by anonymous 

donors to support two 2023 groups in Vizag, India: Smart 

Stars and Talented Persons. This means an additional 45 

families with 136 orphaned and vulnerable children are 
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receiving Zoe resources and training to transform their 

lives! 

 During the first meeting the youth elect leaders, make 

rules to guide their meetings, choose a group name, and 

decide when and where to hold weekly gatherings. The 

youth complete training on topics of food security, health 

and disease prevention, business management, and child 

rights within the first six months. If they have access to 

land they receive seeds to start gardens and plant crops. If 

siblings are not attending school, Zoe provides uniforms 

and other resources to get them back into classes. 

Children who have skills are provided start-up resources 

to begin their small businesses; others receive grants to 

start income projects or begin vocational training. To 

strengthen peer bonds, groups begin shared income 

activities or agricultural projects. They also begin “mutual 

help” activities which involve visiting each other’s homes 

and working together on large tasks like farm preparation 

and harvesting; establishing kitchen gardens; and house/

latrine cleaning, repair, or construction.  
 

The Dream 

 One of the first tasks new members complete is the 

creation of their “Dream” chart. Most orphaned and 

vulnerable children entering the Zoe empowerment 

program face a daily struggle to survive; there is neither 

time to think about the future nor reason to hope for 

something better. But through Zoe and your partnership, 

the children learn to imagine a new life and prepare to 

make it a reality. 

 The Zoe program facilitator leads members through 

an exercise called the Dream process where they 

examine their current situation and then set their goals. 

After considering their family’s hopes and needs, the 

youth who is considered the head of the household and 

is the primary member of their empowerment group 

creates a poster of responses to a standard set of 

questions: 

• What makes you feel sad? 

• What makes you happy? 

• What happens in the community that you do not like? 

• What is your dream for the future? 

• What will be your guiding principles to achieve your 

dream?  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Abadahigwa Group with their Facilitator and the 

Rwanda Executive Director, Epiphanie.  

 This youth then presents the 

Dream to the rest of the group 

members who express support and 

give feedback, especially concerning the 

primary goal. These Dream documents 

help the program facilitators better 

understand the conditions of the 

children’s lives so they can address specific needs or traumas 

suffered. The family keeps a copy of their Dream, often 

displaying it in their home to provide daily motivation as they 

strive to create their new life. As they progress through the 

empowerment program they will often update their Dream. 

 PLEASE be in prayer for these young people. We’ll share 

more information in the next newsletter.  
 

THANKSGIVINGS 

• Laszlo Bujdoso for organizing our 175th 

Homecoming celebration and book! 
• Laity Sunday Guest preacher Matt Leggat and all who 

helped with worship. 
• Everyone who wrote notes and gave for our college 

student care packages. 
• All our Trunk or Treat hosts! 
• All our kids and youth who helped with the 

Children’s Sabbath Worship. 

• Our Fall Workday volunteers! 
 

 The family of Barbara Davis would 

like to express their heartfelt gratitude 

for your kind words, prayers and 

gestures of support. Your compassion 

helped us cope with the loss of our 

beloved wife and mother. Thank you for 

sharing memories, condolences and love 

with our family. Special thanks to Nancy 

for her constant support. 
 

OUR MEMBERS & STAFF IN ACTION! 
 Sun., Dec 3, 4PM at First United Methodist Church, 

Waynesville, NC, the Haywood Choral Society, of which 

Lee Thomas is a member, is presenting their concert, 

Sounds of the Season featuring music from Advent, 

Marian, Winter, and Christmas! 

 

PASSINGS 
MEMORIAL GARDEN 
 Since the dedication and the name plate sign has been 

installed, the Memorial Garden is now ready. The church 

office has a form available to order the name plate for 

the loved one. The fee for the name plate is $200. Please 

contact the church office for more information and to 

obtain the form.  
 

 The members of Trinity United Methodist Church 

send our sympathy to the family of church member: 
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HAL FLETCHER STARNES, SR. 

(19 OCT 1925 ~ 12 SEP 2023) 
     Hal Fletcher Starnes, Sr. 

passed away peacefully on 

September 12, 2023, 5 weeks shy 

of his 98th birthday. 

     Hal was preceded in death by 

his parents, O.E. Starnes, Sr. and 

Marion Fletcher Starnes, and by 

his wife and best friend of 67 

years, Alberta Evans Starnes. 

     Hal is survived by his son, Hal 

F. Starnes Jr. (Elizabeth Valentine) 

and their four children Hal F. Starnes, III, Theresa, Ian and 

Valentine, his daughter Martha Caroline Douglas (Bill 

Douglas) and their two children Catherine and Will, and 

his son Andrew Starnes (Linda Wisler). 

 Hal grew up on Blue Ridge Ave. and in Malvern Hills, 

attending Vance Elementary, Hall Fletcher Junior High 

and Asheville High School, and  the University of South 

Carolina graduating with a degree in Civil Engineering. 

 Hal enlisted in the Navy during WWII and worked 

on an aircraft carrier as his flat feet prohibited him from 

enlisting in the Army. He served 3 years and was 

honorably discharged as a Lieutenant JG when the war 

ended. Hal returned to Asheville and joined the Imperial 

Life Insurance Co. where he worked originating loans as 

part of the company’s investment portfolio. He served as 

the company’s Assistant Secretary and later as Assistant 

Vice President. He served in the same role after the 

company was purchased by Western & Southern Life Ins. 

Co. 

 When a promotion required a move to Ohio, Hal 

decided to stay in North Carolina and joined Wachovia 

Bank as a Vice President in the Mortgage Loan Dept 

where he worked for many years during which he moved 

his family to Winston-Salem to establish a Mortgage Loan 

department there. 

 Hal later moved back to Asheville and founded Blue 

Ridge Savings Bank where he served as President until his 

retirement. But golf was boring. So he got together with 

a friend and started developing mountain land. Hal did 

appraisals and arranged financing while his friend cleared 

land and built houses. They had a successful partnership 

for many years until Hal finally “retired” around age 80 

when he and Alberta moved to Givens Estates where he 

took about every exercise class available. 

 Hal had a long association with Givens Estates where 

he was one of the founders and served as its second 

Treasurer. He was a long-term Board member having 

joined in 1979 but was never allowed to retire from that 

– when his final term was up, they made him a lifetime 

board member. Hal played a key role when Givens was 

founded helping to secure funding to build the first 

housing units. He travelled to many of the region’s 

United Methodist Church conferences soliciting 

donations and obtaining government funding to help build 

and support Givens’ vision of a retirement community 

with ongoing health and nursing care. The Starnes Special 

Care wing is named for him. 

 After returning from WWII and starting work, Hal 

enjoyed activities and social events around West 

Asheville. One night while attending a square dance at 

the Malvern Hills pool and community center, he was 

smitten by a girl twirling around the dance floor amongst 

many suitors. All Hal needed to do was flash his blue eyes 

and she melted. They married in 1950 and had 67 years 

together. 

 Hal was raised in the Oak Forest Presbyterian church 

but moved to Trinity United Methodist on Haywood Rd 

after he married. He remained an active member there 

and in the Sprinkle-Bagwell Bible Class. At Trinity, he 

served as Chairman of the Council on Ministries, a Lay 

Leader and Sunday School Superintendent. He answered 

phones at the Crisis Help line when living in Winston-

Salem. He served as Church Treasurer and after retiring 

from the bank, worked with Alberta delivering food with 

Meals on Wheels for many years. 

 Hal was a member of the American Institute of Real 

Estates Appraisers and the Western NC Builders 

Association. He served on the Asheville Board of 

Realtors, the City of Asheville Board of Adjustment and 

the Asheville Transit Authority. 

 In lieu of flowers, memorials may be made to Trinity 

United Methodist Church, Heifer International, Habitat 

for Humanity, Givens Estates Residence Assistance, or 

the charity of your choice. 
  

 The members of Trinity United Methodist Church 

send our sympathy to the families of: 
 

RICHARD MAURICE HARDY 

(05 NOV 1953 - 25 AUG 2023) 

Father of Nichole Esmon 
 

HAROLD JASON BROWN 

(28 NOV 1977 - 3 SEP 2023) 

Friend of Melanie Meador 
 

PETER EDWARD BUCHET 

(06 MAR 1936 - SEP 2023) 

Uncle of Nancy Dixon Walton 
 

JUDY LUNSFORD 

( - 19 OCT 2023) 

Friend of Charlotte Clodfelter 
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TRINITY UMC FINANCIALS  
 We have had a number of unexpected maintenance and building repair expenses this summer. If you have been 

traveling, are not current with your giving, or would like to give an extra donation to help cover some of these 

expenses, please mark your giving for general offering as these expenses came out of our everyday account.  

A LOOK AT SOME OF OUR RECENTS EVENTS 

Blessing of the Animals - Oct. 1 Trunk or Treat - Oct. 28 

Charge Conference - Nov. 5 
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STAFF 
 

Rev. Nancy Dixon Walton  

Pastor 

(Ext. 103) 
 

Dustin Mailman 

Associate Pastor  

of Family Ministries & Missions,  

(Ext. 103) 
 

Lee Thomas 

Office Administrator  

Director of Music Ministries 

(Ext. 101) 
 

Adam Waldo 

Church Accompanist 
 

Wendy Leach Parker 

Nursery Worker 
 

 

 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS 
Tue. - Thu. 9:30AM - 2PM 

Fri. Church Office Closed 

828-253-5471 (Ext. 101) 
 

 

Google Emergency Contact #:   

828-490-7419 

Can’t reach someone at church or 

after hours? Dial the number and 

state your name. It will ring the 

pastor or staff on call. 
 

 

 

EMAIL 
info@TrinityWAVL.org 

 

WEBSITE 
TrinityWAVL.org  

 

FACEBOOK PAGE 
Trinity United Methodist Church of 

Asheville 
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What is our “why?”  
 We exist to share the love of God now and 

forever.  
How will we behave?  
 We strive to be generous and courageous team 

members. 
What will we do?  

We will work together to build community by 

providing brave spaces and opportunities to gather, 

engage, and serve. 

587 Haywood Road   

Asheville, NC 28806 

828-253-5471 

Poinsettias - You may offer one 

or  more in honor or memory of a loved 

one. By Dec. 12, we need to know the 

name(s) of those being thought of and if 

it is in memory or honor. $15 each. 

Please put “Poinsettia” on the check or 

offering envelope. 


